
 

GRADE 6 CLASS NEWSLETTER 

TERM 4, 2025 

FROM THE TEACHERS… 
 

Welcome to Term 4… 
 
We hope you had a wonderful spring break.  
and can’t believe we are embarking on our 
final term together already!  
 
This term we have 11 weeks full of learning 
experiences. Please see below for the 
important dates we have coming up this 
term and remember to read the school 
newsletter to keep informed of what is 
happening at school. 
 
We encourage you to contact your child’s 
teacher if you have any questions about the 
term ahead. 
 
A reminder that the following homework 
needs to be completed each week with 
diaries entered, signed and returned. 

 
− Reading: at least 15 minutes, 3-4 

times a week and write this in your 
diary with a parent signature. 
 
Students will be responsible for 
sharing with their classroom teacher 
each Friday the reading they have 
completed.  
 

− Multiplication Facts: say, write and 
play suggested games to learn 
multiplication facts and reverse 
division facts until all are mastered 
(up to 12 times tables)  
 

− Diary: please sign each week 
regarding your child's completed 
homework. 

   
We thank you for your continued support 
and look forward to another successful 
term, as your child works towards 
completing Primary School. 
 
Kind regards, 
Trent, Kate and Olivia 
 
 

OUR TERM 4 LEARNING INTENTIONS 
 
Religious Education 

● We are learning about the call to 
mission through Scripture and story 
and in our contemporary lives. 

• We are learning about the story of the 
birth of Jesus from the Gospel of 
Matthew.  

 
English 

• We are learning to apply reading 
strategies whilst reading a class novel 
(Can You See Me? And Nevermoor)   

● We are learning to understand and 
apply new vocabulary during 
speaking, reading and writing  

● We are learning to identify and 
discuss literary devices the author 
uses to build rising action and tension  

● We are learning to edit sentences to 
include figurative language to create 
vivid and descriptive images when 
writing.  

 
Mathematics 

● We are learning to further develop our 
skills by calculating using 
conversions between fractions, 
decimals, and percentages. 

● We are learning to use estimation 
when dealing with fractions, 
decimals, and percentages. 

● We are learning to work with 
mathematical operations and 
problem-solving strategies. 

 
Inquiry 

● We are learning to understand 
Chemical and Physical Sciences. 
 



 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

• Monday 6th October – First day of 
Term 4  

• Thursday 9th October – Grade 6 
science excursion to Echuca 

• Thursday 16th October – St Therese 
Mass & Awards 

• Wednesday 29th October – Bendigo 
Cup Public Holiday 

• Friday 7th November – Combined 3-6 
Unit Mass 

• Wednesday 19th – Friday 21st 
November – EBT 

• Thursday 4th December – Grades 3-6 
Advent Reconciliation Mass 

• Tuesday 9th December – Orientation 
Day 

• Friday 12th December – Vinnies Casual 
Clothes Fundraiser, Whole School 
Christmas Carols performance and 
End of Semester Reports released 

• Monday 15th December – Grade 6 
Graduation 

• Tuesday 16th December – Whole 
school end of year Mass and end of 
Primary School Celebration. 

• Tuesday 16th December – Last day for 
Students 

 
SPECIALIST DAYS 
 

 
Performing Arts 

6TMC: Tuesday 
6KBO and 6OMA: 
Wednesday 

 
 

 
Visual Arts 

6KBO: Tuesday  
6TMC and 6OMA: 
Wednesday 

 
Indonesian 

 
6OMA: Tuesday 
6KBO and 6TMC: 
Wednesday 

 
Physical Education 

All classes Monday and 
Friday 

 
Library 

 
All classes: Monday 
 

 

CONTACT US 
 

Kate Bombardieri - kbombardieri@stkennington.catholic.edu.au  
Olivia Marchingo - omarchingo@stkennington.catholic.edu.au  

Trent McInnes - tmcinnes@stkennington.catholic.edu.au  
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